


FROM THE
DIRECTOR

Another year at SFL has come to a close
and our focus on reimagining and
expanding library programs and services
is reflected in all we have done. Our
unwavering commitment to being a
welcoming and responsive community
library was evident with the return of
many familiar faces and activities that we
all missed dearly. 

One of our proudest achievements this
past year was meeting a longstanding
goal of increasing our hours of operation:
the Library is now open 7 days a week!
Expanding hours by 23% meant hiring
more staff and all of our new, friendly and
knowledgeable team members are here to
help you Monday-Thursday 10-7, Friday
10-5, Saturday & Sunday 10-3. 

It was a pleasure to welcome both new
and returning library visitors. I thoroughly
enjoyed giving tours of the addition and
renovation and seeing it all through the
awestruck eyes of those viewing it for the
first time. We are so happy that in-person 

programming has returned with the
added benefit of offering access to
anyone, anywhere with hybrid and
livestream delivery formats. Even if you
aren’t able to visit the Library in person,
we continue to expand our digital library
offerings, which are available to SFL
cardholders 24/7 and provide access to
ebooks, audiobooks, music, movies, tv
shows, magazines, newspapers and more.
 
We hope you are enjoying our two newest
additions: PressReader provides access to
7,000 magazines and newspapers from
all over the world on any internet
connected device, and LinkedIN Learning
is a digital library of over 16,000 courses
covering a wide range of technical,
business, software and creative topics. 

More library access for more people when
and where they need the Library brings to
mind a quote from The Library Book by
Susan Orlean - “The publicness of the
public library is an increasingly rare
commodity. It becomes harder all the time
to think of places that welcome everyone
and don’t charge for that warm
embrace.” 

We were very successful in securing
funding opportunities that were created in
response to the pandemic. We were
awarded American Rescue Plan Act 



The ARPA funding from the Town of
Stonington will be spent on new projects
during FY23. We look forward to sharing
the positive impact these funds will have
on the Library. We greatly appreciate the
generosity and commitment of all of our
supporters, volunteers, patrons and
municipal funders (the Town of
Stonington, the Borough of Stonington
and the CT State Library). Without your
support the projects, services, programs
and accomplishments outlined in this
report would not have been possible.
Thank you for recognizing the vital role of
your library in the community. It is
because of you that the Library is the
trusted, beloved and vibrant institution
that it is.

With excitement for the future,

Micayla
Library Director

(ARPA) funding from the CT State Library,
the Borough of Stonington and the Town
of Stonington. The funds from the CT
State Library were used to purchase new
laptops for public use, new computers in
the Teen Room, a new computer for
patrons to search our collection, a Square
register for front desk transactions,
devices and software that allow us to
automatically count the number of visitors
who enter the Library and use our WiFi, a
brand new book drop and a cart that
securely stores and charges all of our
devices. 

The ARPA funding from the Borough
allowed us to create the new outdoor
seating area on the western side of the
building. We are thrilled that it has been
so well received. Visitors love to sit near
the majestic bronze lions that are a
welcoming presence in a space where the
community can work, meet, relax, read,
eat, or chat. The lions, tables and chairs
were donated by community members
making it a true community project. We
hope to see you out there soon! 



In July 2018, when we were elected co-
presidents of its Board of Trustees, the
Stonington Free Library embraced the
challenge to answer the following
question: “How can we increase access to
library services and programs for all the
residents of Stonington?”

Little did we know that this one question
would guide every action and major
project we undertook over the next four
years. Open access for everyone has long
been a celebrated library value and this is
truer now more than ever. You only have
to look around the new space and ADA-
enhanced facilities to see the obvious
improvements -- but it is often the small
things that matter most. 

When the world stood still because of
Covid, the staff, Board and volunteers
pivoted to accelerate our plans for 24/7
access through a digital transformation
that included not only materials but
programs that kept groups together and

encouraged new participation. We
surprised our users when the phone was
answered and we remained “open” for
curbside pickup and to patiently “talk”
users through digital downloads. This all
seems so 2020!

As the capital campaign committee
reached out to share our goals for the next
chapter of the Library, the energy and
passion was not hampered by meeting
remotely. The building committee
volunteers and staff were likewise driven
to keep the building project moving
forward despite lockdowns and supply
chain challenges. 

As the Library evolved, survived, and most
definitely thrived over these last four
years, we have sought opportunities to
reimagine the content and delivery of
services, materials, and programs, as well
as the availability of devices needed for
access, allowing the Library to support the
community in ever expanding ways. 

None of this would have been possible
without the support of our community,
which includes our local officials, who
recognized the importance of library
funding so we could add hours and be the
only local library open seven days a week.

FROM THE
PRESIDENTS



Looking forward, there will always be more
to accomplish and new challenges to
overcome, and we are confident that our
successor, Board President Kevin Bowdler,
is capable of rising to any occasion. Kevin
has a strong history of service to the
Stonington community and the
connections he has forged, together with
his practical business and management
skills, position him well to continue SFL’s
mission: to enrich lives and build
community by bringing information, ideas
and people together.

With much appreciation,

Denise Easton and Allegra Griffiths
Co-Presidents

Kathryn Brandl
Jean Fiore
William Griffith
Dave Purvis
Clare Sheridan
Sage Williams

Allegra Griffiths - Co-President
Denise Easton - Co-President
Kevin Bowdler - VP/Treasurer
Richard Cole - Secretary
Ann Baldelli
Diana Beck
Marggie Blake
Betsy Bowman

BOARD OF TRUSTEES

*As of June 30, 2022

We deeply appreciate all of our donors
and volunteers and every supporter who
let us know in myriad ways just how
important SFL is to them. 

During the past four years, we have seen
first hand how the connection between
the Library and the community has been
strengthened through shared experiences
and communication. The Stonington Free
Library is now even better prepared to
respond, adapt and serve our community
because we have listened and learned
and created opportunities to be a partner
in defining what the community wants
and needs.

As we write this letter it is important to
look to the left and right and say thank
you to each other -- it would have been
impossible to be the stewards this Library
and our community need without both of
us bringing our energy, passion and
commitment to the table.



PROGRAMS 
AND SERVICES

A welcome trend this year is for
community members to spend a lot of time
at the library. Whether it is in our new
outdoor seating area or at one of the
tables inside the building, folks have been
setting up their devices and spending the
day enjoying our free wifi. Both online and
in person, people meet up at SFL for the
purposes of education, work, and
socializing. We continue to act as
concierge to the community by providing
information, directions and restrooms to
anyone who comes through our doors.

The theme for our programming this year
has been collaboration. Along with our
dedicated Program Committee, we have
offered programs in cooperation with
Stonington Historical Society, Stonington

Garden Club, James Merrill House,
Lyman Allyn Museum of Art, Always
Home, Denison Pequotsepos Nature
Center, Stonington Borough Merchants
Association, Ocean Community Chamber
of Commerce, One Book One Region, URI
Master Gardener Program, Stonington
Farmers' Market and a Digital
Programming Collaborative consisting of
ten area libraries. We have made our
events as accessible as possible by
offering them in person, streamed live
online, and recorded for future viewing.

In addition to reserving books, checking
all materials in and out, procuring
interlibrary loans, and assisting patrons
with all manner of technology, the front
desk offers some new services. Thanks to
a grant from the Association of Rural &
Small Libraries, we started a video game
lending program. We also lend out
Chromebooks now, purchased with a
grant from the Emergency Connectivity
Fund. Library cardholders now have
access to LinkedIn Learning classes and
thousands of publications online through
PressReader.

With thanks,

Karla Umland
Assistant Director



Local artist Roxanne Steed: Introduction to Watercolor
International tour guide Marianne Millard: The Canadian Maritimes
Local photographer Markham Starr: Barns of Connecticut
Sophia Gipstein of Lyman Allyn Art Museum: No Mistakes in Art
Tricia Cunningham, Executive Director of Always Home: Preventing Family Homelessness
Rob Reas of Denison Pequotsepos Nature Center: Nature Illustration
Master Gardener Noreen Kepple: Putting the Garden to Bed 
Connecticut Poet Laureate Margaret Gibson: The Glass Globe
Gingerbread House Grab & Go activity kit
Jessica Cerullo: The Ships in the Night, informal poetry creation
Collaboration with local libraries. Galen Abdur-Razzaq: History of Women and Jazz
Collaboration with Stonington Historical Society. Stuart Vyse: Steamboat Hotel 
Roxanne Steed: Watercolors for Absolute Beginners
Collaboration with local libraries. Olena Lennon: Ukraine Information Session
Collaboration with James Merrill House. Peter Filkins: Poetry Reading
Local Musician Faith Leitner: History of the Harp
Professor Kenneth Bleeth: Chaucer’s Adam, Chaucer’s Alice 
Collaboration with local libraries. Olena Lennon: Follow-up Ukraine Information Session
Professor Willard Spiegelman: How I Became an Art Critic by Looking
Noreen Kepple, Lavina Kepple, Greta McGugan: What is an End-of-Life Doula?
Collaboration with Stonington Garden Club. Craig Floyd: Regenerative Gardening 
Poet Sue Ellen Thompson: Jack Gilbert and His Poems
Connecticut author Karen Guzman: Arborview and the Writing Process

LIBRARY PROGRAMS FOR ADULTS 
*July 1, 2021 to June 30, 2022

Two SFL Book Clubs
SFL Nightclub
Knitting and Crochet Group
Community Open Mic
Find the Buoy
Friday Flix
Adult Reading Challenges

ONGOING PROGRAMS: 
Masonicare Book Group
Stone Ridge Book Group
Human Services Book Group
Four Little Free Libraries
Stonington Farmers' Market

OUTREACH PROGRAMS:



What was your
favorite book as a
child?

This simple question has sparked some
of my most interesting conversations
with other adults. It never fails to
engage memories, provoke smiles, and
usually a chuckle, over our youthful
preferences. No matter your age, there
is always a children’s book that
occupies a special place in your heart
and mind. 

Public libraries serve all ages at all
stages of life. Interestingly, almost all
perceptions of public libraries and their
importance in a community are formed
in either our own or our children’s
childhood interactions with the library.
We remember visiting the library for
new books, we remember a librarian
pointing us in the direction of a new
favorite author, we remember bringing
our own children to story time and the
friends we made there. 

The theme of this year’s Mystery Dinner
“Once Upon a Time” focused on
children’s literature and some of those
childhood favorites. It was great fun to
welcome attendees into the library and
the Children’s Room, decorated for the
occasion and showing off some of our
latest books. We are very grateful for
the support for our programs and
thrilled for our community to remember
that it all starts in the Children’s Room.

Respectfully submitted,

Maris Frey
Youth Services Director

YOUTH
SERVICES



What do you like most about your library?
Question from CT State Library Survey

Early Learners
 -The books and the activities they host for kids
 -3 year old says, “books and her prizes”
 -Friendly helpful staff
 -Calm and welcoming environment
 -Wide selection of books for children

Children
 -Prizes after reading
 -The librarians
 -Friendly, clean, organized and helpful
 -Welcoming, fun activities
 -The library and the store

Teens
 -Seed Library and I like the mystery prize bags
 -Candy at the store
 -Switch games and books
 -Friendliness “My 16-month-old twins who

love story time are able to
participate in summer reading,
and I can comfortably take my
double stroller around the library
and take my time looking
around with both kids. Can’t
wait to continue to bring them
as they grow like I did as a kid.” 
- Parent of Early Learners



MYSTERY DINNER 

The second time was truly a charm . . .

After regretfully rescheduling our planned April
date, June 4 dawned bright and sunny; a
perfect day for the Library’s 14th Mystery
Dinner celebration.

Guests and hosts alike entered the library for
cocktails, canapes and convivial conversation…
and of course the answer to the mystery - where
would they be dining that evening? This year’s
theme, “Once Upon a Time”, celebrated
children’s literature past and present as well as
SFL’s recently renovated and expanded youth
library. Guests were able to mingle upstairs,
downstairs and outside, exploring all of the
Library’s new and improved gathering spaces.
The rooms were decorated with images and
items drawn from iconic literary favorites, and
even the hors d'oeuvres were chosen from
popular food-themed books (Green Eggs and
Ham, anyone?)!

After the cocktail hour, guests were dispatched
to their assigned host houses across Stonington,
and a total of 155 hosts and guests sat down to
17 festive and delicious dinner parties. We
gratefully thank our generous hosts, tireless and
dedicated planning committee and beloved
guests, without whom this popular event could
not take place. The Mystery Dinner is the
Library’s signature event, and this year’s
version set a new record, raising over $30,000
through ticket sales and donations. Thank you
all for your continued support!

MYSTERY
DINNER





We are pleased to report that the library
is in good financial health and has made
good strides towards achieving financial
sustainability with the completion of the
Capital Campaign, strong fundraising
efforts and stable Municipal Funding.

Over the past fiscal year, the Stonington
Free Library recorded approximately
$700,000 in operating income, up from
$570,000 in the previous year. This
increase was driven by the Annual Appeal
which was $30,000 higher than the
previous year, and fundraising income
that was $36,000 above the previous year
because we had two Mystery Dinners
occur in the same fiscal year. The
Endowment draw was $20,000 higher
because of the increased amount in the
Endowment. Municipal Funding from the
Town and Borough was flat at $237,000
(40% of our revenue) after the material
increase received the previous year. In
addition to Municipal Funding we received
$46,000 in grants from the Town, the
Borough and the State. The majority of 

Municipal Funding
$237,000

Annual Appeal
$206,000

Endowment Draw
$147,000

Fundraising, Bequests and Service Fees
$64,000

Grants
$46,000

the additional grants were from the
American Rescue Plan Act (ARPA)
designed to assist non-profits recovering
from the effects of COVID. The Annual
Appeal raised $206,000 or 29% of
Operating Income. Draws from the
Endowment amounted to $147,000
providing 21% of the total. 

FINANCIALS 



Personnel Costs
62.6%

Building Maintenance, Insurance & Utilities
12.5%

Publicity and Professional Fees
5%

Other expenses
2.3%

Programs, Materials & IT Resources
17.6%

Endowment Update

The Endowment balances which grew
materially over the last two years
because of the Capital Campaign and
the strong market performance, took a
substantial hit with the market
downturn that started in 2021. At the
end of June, the unrealized losses were
$722,000. The Endowment balance
peaked above $5,000,000 and was
$4,300,000 at the end of June 2022.
The balance at the end of June 2021
was $4,600,000. The Endowment has
performed inline with the market for our
agreed upon investment strategy. We
do not see any reason to change our
investment strategy or our 4% spend
policy. Unrealized losses are not
included in the Operating Income
numbers stated in this report. 

Respectfully Submitted,

Kevin Bowdler
Vice-President and Treasurer

Operating expenses for the year were
$663,000, an increase of $93,000 over
the previous year. This increase was due
primarily to payroll expenses associated
with the increased opening hours. The
library is open an extra 10 hours per
week, including Sundays. Payroll costs
were $415,000, (63% of total expenses)
an increase of $45,000 over the prior
year. The next largest expense category
is Library materials, programs, and
digital resources at $117,000 or 18% of
total expenses. All other expense lines
are less than 4% of total expenses.
The library received a one-off payroll
tax credit from the Federal Government
of $91,000 under the Employee
Retention Credit program. This amount
is not included in the Operating Income
numbers stated in this report. 
The library had $210,000 in the bank
account at the end of June 2022.



This report recognizes contributors to the Library during the past fiscal year – July 1, 2021 through June 30, 2022

$10,000.00 and above
Marc and Barbara Ginsberg
Joyce and Francis Pandolfi
Wimpfheimer Foundation

$5,000.00 - $9,999.99
Ben and Marggie Blake
Mr. and Mrs. Christopher Dixon
Priscilla and Charles Hodges 
                             Memorial Fund
Kelley's Pace
Stuart and Casey Malcolm
Kassy White

$2,500.00 - $4,999.99
Frances Ashley
Melanie Cava and Todd Drevo
Michael and Dudley Del Balso
Richard and Denise Easton
Gildersleeve/White Fund
Brian and Allegra Griffiths
Edith and Herbert Lehman  
                                  Foundation
Tom's News Stand
Raymond Uzanas

$1,000.00 - $2,499.99
The Alice Fund c/o CFECT
Susan Ayers
Anthony Bailey
Alan and Patience Banister
Eric Baum
Ted and Diana Beck
Susan and Bill Blair
Kevin Bowdler and Anne Fix
Betsy Bowman and Spike Lobdell
Stillman Brown and Meg Raftis
Noelle Chabasseur
Charter Oak Federal Credit Union
Charles T. Clark
Richard and Lois Cole
Michael and Merrily Connery - 
                Saltwater Farm Vineyard
Tony and Harriet Crane
Daphne Davis
Patrick Dorsey 
                    and Alessandra Devine
Jean Fiore and Patrick Keenan
Bill and Jan Gibbs
Osvaldo and Irene Gonin
William R. Griffith
Peyton Horne
Nan Jernigan
Jim and Mary Kelley
Archie and Diana Leslie
Bruce and Catherine Littman
Ann Lobdell
Daniel Mallett and Marie Claire Ged
John Malmros and Rosemary Contin
Harry and Susan Martin
Mr. and Mrs. Wade L. McDevitt
Gillian Patrick

David and Cheryl Purvis
Doris Rich
James Royle and Ann Gray
Tom and Candy Sanford
Edward and Carol Sauers
Jeffrey and Ana Schneider
Willard L. Spiegelman
Jeff Sprouse 
       and Rebecca Lehmann-Sprouse
Paul and Nina Stimson
Janet and Alan Vaskas
Beth Walker
Washington Trust 
                       Charitable Foundation
Blunt and Nancy White
Eugene and Georgia York

$500.00 - $999.99
John and Binti Ackley
Jim and Pam Alexander
Susan Alston and Thomas Millette
Amdur Family Fund
Ann Baldelli and Don Raffo
Damon and Sally Ball
Randy Bean and Beth Black
Daniel and Kathryn Brandl
Brattle Book Shop
Brown Family Fund
Gary and Susan Buonanno
Russel Burgess 
               and Karin Whiting Burgess
Jeffrey and Lynn Callahan
Peter and Deborah Castle
Don and Jane Charbonnier
Susan K. Clapp and Charles Hatton
Maurice and Kathleen Clark
Jonathan and Denise Collins
Rich and Dee Constantine
Ian and Libby Cooke
Craft Bakeshop, LLC
Robert Grviewr de Mailly
Mr. and Mrs. Arthur Delmhorst
Jean Dixon and Robert O'Donoghue

PEDIMENT 
SOCIETY 

The Pediment Society
recognizes the generosity of
donors at levels of $500 and
above annually.



Steven and Marion Dodd
The Donovan Family
Dinda Elliott and Adi Ignatius
Carole Enfield
Gary and Leslie Englert
Susan and John Fullerton
Barbara Gildersleeve
Michael Golay and Julie Quinn
Charles and Elizabeth Harding III
Bill Hargreaves
Stephen and Lynn Hazard
Mr. and Mrs. James P. Higgins
K. Hoskins-Smith
Paul Janssens and Jane Keener
Martin Jefson and Tiffany Cook
Nicholas and Noreen Kepple
Stephen and Mary King
Deborah Kotchen
John A. Kussmann
John and Mary LaMattina
Neal and Jane Lassen Bobruff

R. Douglass Rice and Cynthia Elliott
Sarah Rogovin and Mark E. Twiss
Sacredbee Greeting Cards
Tom and Sarael Sargent
Elizabeth and Matthew Savage
Jane I. Schaefer
Arnold and Kate Schmeidler
Ravi and Suman Shanker
Larry and Kathleen Snoddon
Nicholas Streeter
George and Brenda Sylvestre
Barbara Timken
John and Christine Turrentine
Susan Voorhees
Josh and Alejandra Welch
Liz and Harry White
Clem and Sally Wood
Edward P. York III

BABCOCK-PHELPS SOCIETY
The Babcock-Phelps Society, named for the Library’s two earliest benefactors, recognizes
individuals who have chosen to remember the Library in their estate planning documents.

Anthony Bailey*

John Michael Bass*

Robert Baum*

Jean Blanchet*

Mrs. Helen Brewster*

Peter Megargee Brown*

Donald Charbonnier

Jane Charbonnier

Inger McCabe Elliott

Elizabeth and Charles Harding

Priscilla F. Hodges*

Nan Jernigan

Jean M. Jones*

Cynthia Crawford Lichtenstein

Maria McVitty*

Mr. & Mrs. Frederic C. Paffard, Jr*

Joyce & Francis P. Pandolfi

Santo Puglisi*

Elizabeth Holliday Ramsey*

Katharine Robinson*

Carol and Edward Sauers

Owen Sherry*

Heidi & Robert Simmons

Nora Spens M.D., Rev*

Anne T. Stevens*

Judith & Andrew Westwood

*Deceased

Jane Lionelli
Jan and Roberta MacGregor
Bob and Virginia Montgomery
Lynanne Ballelli Morganstern
Claire Regan Morse
Scott and Caroline Muller
Sandy Murray
Mystic Woman's Club
Geraldine Nager Griffin
New England Properties
Richard Newton
Lincoln Norton and Sheila Rock
Cormac O'Malley
Wright and Anna Maria Palmer
Sandra Pereira
Peter Perenyi and Sharon Lynch
Maggie Perkinson
Bev and Geoff Phillips
Marcia W. Porter
Jim Quinn and Joan Richards



CONTRIBUTIONS 
This report recognizes contributors to the Library during the past fiscal year – July 1, 2021 through June 30, 2022

$250.00 - $499.99
Ann and Michael Adair
John A. Adams
Jean M. Anderson
Katherine Ballard and Revell Horsey
Anne Bartholet
Gary and Frances Bennett
Alan and Ann Blanchard
John Boone and Jenny Dixon
Annette L. Born
Alan and MJ Brush
Josephine R. Bump
Kevin and Linda Cassidy
Tom and Dorrit Castle
Jessica Cerullo
Jan Evans Chamberlain
Laurie Chipperfield
Kevin Costello and Alden Alexander
Charles and Cheryl Danis
Diane de Mailly
Beverly Dodd
David and Lori Dyer
Ashley and Shaun Foley
Bill and Tish Follett
Mike and Muriel Fontana
Richard and Koko Gildersleeve
Nancy Graham
Barbara Petty Heuer
Timothy L. Hogen
Rob Holland
Elizabeth Hopkins
Eddie Janusz
Graham Jeffrey
Courtney and Mike Katzenstein
Brian M. Killiany
David Korn and Carol Scheman
Rick Larkin and Laurie Cameron
John and Elizabeth Leamon
Edward Levin and Camille Cunningham
Jaime J. Lewis and Kevin Rogers
Timothy and Katherine Love
David Luce and BJ Gaynor
Patti and Dave Ludwig
Merrily W. Lyon
Sibby Lynch and Michael Schefers
Malcolm and Kathleen Macdonald
Rita Madison
Carol A. Martin
Sally McBee
Mary Lynn McRee
Louis and Iris Meyer
Glenn and Janvier Miller
Vi Montgomery

Alexandra Moore and Carter Holliday
Dorothea B. Moore
Thomas and Laura Moran
Rita T. Nason
Noah's Restaurant, Inc.
Robert C. Palm
Anonymous
Breck Perkins and Polly Spring
Robert Pittaway
Jonathan Post and Susan Gallick
Gary Orkney  
               (Powell, Lathrop and Orkney, Inc.)
Gabriella Radujko
Betty Richards Tripp
A. William Rutherford
Bill and Sheila Sanders
Robert and Susan Scala
Clare E. Sheridan
Sloan and Heather Sheridan-Thomas
Rob and Heidi Simmons
David MacKenzie Smith
Gregory Smith and Deborah Dodds
Lucia Sokol
Starkweather and Shepley Charitable Fund
The Streeter Family
Beth Sullivan
William and Barbara Tufts
Timothy and Suzanne Tyler
Mia Unson
Leslie and Bobbi Jo Van Alstine
David and Catherine Vargas
Dan and Melissa Verdier
Robert Walsh Jr. and Mary Jo McDonough
Barry Weprin and Patricia Langer
Joseph and Kirby Williams
Thomas and Sage Williams
Anne Wynne

$100.00 - $249.99
Patricia and Thomas Adams
Joseph Alchermes
Mr. and Mrs. Nelson W. Aldrich
Luis and Sheila Alonso
Denzel and Shirley Andrews
Paula A. Atwood
Joseph and Jill Aulisi
Carole Barnard
Melissa Behney
Judy Beisler
Frederick and Elizabeth Biebesheimer
Tom and Deb Bigelow
Alan and Janet Binkowski
David Black and Anne Rivers
Ashley and Elliott Blanchard

Deborah Blanchard and Jack Lynch
Colleen Crane Bornstein
Gopa and Arindam Bose
Gigi and Jim Stanford
Thomas and Sandy Bragdon
Howard Brensilver
Elizabeth Tobin Brown
Roger Brown and Daniel Leonard
Dan Buchman
Ann Buffum
Stephen Burghardt and Patricia Beresford
Clay Burkhalter and Gleanna Doyle
Holly Burt
Mollie M. Burton
Joanne Caldara
Kathy Calkins
Linda M. Camelio
Betsy Carr
Chris Carton
James and Deborah Ceil
Tara and Matt Clark
Susan H. Connell
Anne C. Connerton
Anonymous
Virginia Cottrell
Cove Ledge Beer Wine and Spirits
Kurt Cramer and Lynne Lawrence
Sherry Crum
Timothy R. Cummings
Kay and Dick Daniele
Tertius and Belinda de Kay
Louise M. Denette
Helen DePersia
Tom and Glenda Dexter
Mrs. Roger H. Dickinson
Dean DiMaggio and Eva Hantman
Linda Dohrmann
Chris Donahue
Irene Donald
Ms. Peg
Polly Dufresne
Judith G. duPont
Francis and Sharon Dziekan
Anne Eaton
David and Donna Elks
Lawrence and Marcia Eppler
David and Marcia Erskine
John Farmelo and Laura Hopkins Farmelo
Donald J. Fiore
Meredith B. Fischer
Alice Fitzpatrick
Mary Fort Boyle
Chris and Beth Freeman
Kenneth and Maris Frey
Sherry and Alfie Fritzsche
Fun Company
Mr. and Mrs. Jeffrey A. Gagnon
June Gardner
Bob and Lois Geary
Paul and Robin Geise
Janet Gezari
Matt Ginsberg
Aline Glorieux
F. Anita Gonsalves
Anonymous
Katrinka C. Greger
John and Alice Groton

Steven E. Grover and Cathy Klein
Mark and Betty Guadliana
Micayla Hall and Alex Bolanos
Jeanne Hammer
John and Vera Harsh
Bill and Janice Haupt
Hilary Heminway
Alice Houston and Arthur Higbee
Barbara and Harry Higgins
Sarah Hill Canning
Muriel Hinkle
Robin and Judi Honiss
Chris and Nancy Houlihan
Seth Hoyt
Mary Hughes
Grant and Susan Hutchins
J. Russell Jinishian Gallery Inc.
Laura and Bryan Jackson
Helen A. Jankoski
Pierce Kepple
Suzanne Kissell
Michael and Ellen Knizeski
Judith Korgen
Andrew and Maria Kowal
Stephen and Michelle Kutz
G.F. Lane
Saren Langmann
David and Rhandi Lee
Rosalie Lee
David and Pam Leeming
Anonymous
Susan Lindberg
Barbara Lipphardt
Geoffrey Little and Meg Lyons
James Longenbach and Joanna Scott
John A. Lowe III
Sarah Stifler Lucas
Bruce and Kate MacKinnon
Pete Malvasi
Barry E. Mapen
Joseph Marconis
Ann Marenakos
Shaun and Antonio Mastroianni
Travis Mathewson
Matter Family Office
Jeanette Carol Mayo-Upholz
Nate McBride
Alexandra McCagg
Rick and Mary Ellen McCarthy
Hugh and Pam McGee
Michael McKinley and Kathy Calnen
Patricia and Steve Menno
Jim, Marisol and Patty Moody
Ann G. Moore
JohnPaul and Donna Morales
Ryan and Ashley Morgan-Schoen
William J. Morrison
Aileen Mulligan
Barbara O. Murphy
Donald and Martha Murphy
Keith and Michelle Murphy
Joanne B. Murray
Mystic Knot Company
Mystic River Building Company, LLC
William S. Nagy
Janet and John Nicholas
Tyann S. Nordness
Barbara Noyes
Paul and Patricia Nunes
Martha O'Brien



Bunny O'Callahan
Michael and Margaret O'Neill
Tim and Joan O'Neill
Deborah O'Brien
Jan Whitman Ogden
Orthodontic Associates of SE Connecticut
R. Ortiz
Sharon Osga-Dugger and Robert Dugger
Elizabeth A. Osha
Mark Ostlund
Anne B. Page and Bob Mercer
Lucius Palmer and Sloane Lederer
Linda Panciera
Leonard and Ingrid Parker
Alexa and Daniel Pearson
Anthony and Jane Pellegrini
Gary and Nancy Petrie
Denise Pierson
Edward Planeta, Jr.
Pup Stop Barkery
James Quinn and Chris Zhang
David Rathbun
Nigel Redden
Joan Reiser
Diane Reynolds
Rhodes Collar, LLC
The Rhode Island Foundation
Marie Gendron Ricketts
Stone and Betsey Roberts
Ann Katharine Robins
Jim and Ann Robins
Alan and Ginny Roessler
David Ross
Linda Rutan
Peter and Dorothy Samuels
Ruth Saunders
Gary and Gayle Schulte
George Schultz
Stuart J.D. Schwartzstein
Joseph and Noreen Selinger
Mr. and Mrs. Gordon W. Shearer
Barry and Kirsten Sheehan
Dorie D. Singer
J.J. and Christopher Sinton
Katharine and Christopher Smith
Michael Smyle and Rosanne T. Simborski
Martha Snyder
Nancy and Fred Souza
Christopher Sowden and Kate B. Mills
C. William and Donna Stamm
Starbucks
Carla and Rowland Stebbins III
Alexandra Stoddard
John W. Stone
Stop & Shop
Chris and Bill Taylor
Mary Thacher
Nachiketa Tiwari
Keith and Ann Tomlinson
Trend Salon
The Troutman Family
Zack and Lynn Tsagarakis
Turn to the Wonderful
Betty Tylaska
Dennis F. Unites and Mary Kay Long
Barbara VanDeVusse and Kenneth Sunshine
Lissa Van Dyke
Peggy and Peter Vermilya
Vesta Bakery
Stuart A. Vyse
Brian and Catherine Wade
Claire Marie Warren
Kathy Weinberger

Richard and Virginia Welch
Rose Marie P. Weston
Andrew and Judy Westwood
Edward and Margaret Wilhelms
Jill and Tom Willard
Frederick and Patricia Ziegler

Up to $100.00
Fay C. Abernethy
Audrey Adam
Darren and Amy Anderson
Amazon Smile
Dino Baccari
Al Bach
Mary Jo and Duncan Bailey
Jacqueline S. Ballato
Karen Barthelson
Chauncey Bartholet and Natalie Hinshaw
Laurence Bates and Paul Ma
Daniel and Cynthia Benfield
Richard and Elaine Berman
Maria Bernier
Barbara Bickel
Kenneth and Bonnie Bickford
Teresa Bienkowski
Big Y - Corporate
Douglass Bjorn
Suzanne and Robert Blum
April and Timothy Britt
Anonymous
Mason Brown
Patricia and Robert Burridge
Sheila Cabral
Christopher and Stephanie Calhoun
Robert and Carole Callahan
Gayle Chiappone
Joan Chrisbacher
Paul and Anne Collette
Jim Costello
Bill and Carol Barnes Craig
Tim and Bonnie Cusack
Thomas E. and Anne S. D'Amico
Betsie and Curt Danforth
Gary and Sandra Davis
Edward and Deborah Dear
John Delmhorst and Michele Jones
Robyn Denson
William DeSa
Teresa, Kathy, and Maureen Devine
Anna DiGarbo
Dene and Eileen Dobensky
Mike and Gen Doody
Lilly Dorsa
John and Monika Dreslin
Michelle C. Faulise
MFerguson
Peter Filkins
Jerald and Joyce Fingerut
Jo and George Fox
Raymond and Sally Freud
Tom Frohnapfel and Muireann O'Callaghan
Nicholina and George Galinsky
Susan Garraty
Sandra Gensemer
Terri Gershenson
Joseph Gilbert and Nancy Follini
Judy and Bernard Giserman
Stephen Glass
Janis Goodman
Carol Granato
Sandy and Terry Grimes
Priscilla Griscom

Kaitlin and Cullen Hagan
Robert Halperin
Judith and Richard Hanratty
Bob and Pat Harrison
Immy Humes
Robert Hummerstone
Janice L. Ibbison
Anthony and Julita Inzero
Molly M. Joe
Mary and Frederick Jones
Jenn Jordan
Gary and Mary Julian
Yoonjung Kim
L. Knopf
John and Beatrice Kovel
Kasimer and Mary Kowalski
Norman Krasner
Heather Kulesza
Gara LaMarche
Edmund Lamb
Lois Larkin
Judith Larzelere
Thomas and Marion Law
Kevin and Claudia Laxar
Richard and Antoinette Ledzian
Anonymous
Richard and Diane Lewin
Athena Linda
Vincent and Ann Loiacono
Linda and Lewis Lorinsky
Michael and Margaret Magana
Theodore Malek and Patricia Fritzsche
Valentina Marchenkoff
Carol Marzetta
Robert and Barbara Maurice
Henrietta Mello Mayer
Thomas and Sandra McCall
Lois McDonald
Christine McMasters
David Menzies and Anna Loomis
Erin M. Mercer
Jim and Kathy Michalove
Microsoft
Mr. and Mrs. Stephen Mitchell
Dorothy Monteiro
Rita Moretti
Chris and Edie Morren
Anonymous
Anonymous
Jon and Christine Nickerson
Bryan Noga
James and Thomasine O'Boyle
Ray O'Connell
Jennifer O'Brien
Joyce Obuchowski
Mr. and Mrs. David E. Pacheco
Ralph W. Paige
Henry R. Palmer III
Papadoulas Family
John and Deborah Papp
Norma S. Paradis
Agnes Pettini

Pfizer Foundation Matching Gifts
Daniel Potter and Marya Ursin
David Pugh
David and Marilynn Renner
Carol and Brian Rogers
Tom Rolfe
Rafael Romero
Edythe Rose
Robert Rose
Aileen and John Saari
Arthur and Cheryl Saxton
Sandra Sharr
David and Janet Shlaes
Rick and Linda Skehan
Steven Slosberg
Patricia Small
Jerry and Shirley Snyder
Richard Steadman
Rich and Liz Stern
Aaron and Lynn Thieme
Andie Tomek
Kevin and Nicole Torres
Mary V. Treadway
Mr. and Mrs. Edward Tucchio
Margaret Tumicki
John and Stephanie Turner
Lois Turrell
John and Gelene Urban
Bruce and Marion Viau
Peter and Elizabeth Viering
Anonymous
Linda Waldron
Wequetequock Volunteer 
                                    Fire Department
Martha T. Whitaker
JoAnne Wilkinson
Christie Max Williams 
                         and Catharine Moffett
Edrick Wong
Peter Hutton Wood
Andrew and Ellen Wormser
Mr. Michael Yaffe 
           and Mrs. Katie Logue and Family
Cornelia Petty Young



Cindy Adam
John Adams
Josh Adams
Susan Alfin
Jeff Anderson
Candace Anderson
Sophia Anderson
Ann Baldelli
Sally Ball
Katherine Ballard
Darren Ballelli
Kristina Baratta
Elizabeth Bartholet
Leslie Bartholomew
Scott Bates
Jean Baur
Ted Beck
Diana Beck
Melissa Behney
Deane Beverly
Susan Blair
Marggie Blake
Alex Bolanos
Kevin Bowdler
Betsy Bowman
Gigi Bradford
Terri Brennan
Alan Brush
MJ Brush
Ann Buffum
Dodie Bump
Kathryn Burchenal
Lynn Callahan

Jeffrey Callahan
Laurie Cameron
Jane Charbonnier
Ann Marie Charest
Susie Clapp
Lois Cole
Rich Cole
Rory Contin
Barbara Corbeil
Hobby Coudert
Matt Coudert
Cheryl Danis
Robyn Denson
Dime Bank Blue Crew 
Deb Dodds
Kim Donahue
Penelope Duckham
Polly Dufresne
Judith duPont
Denise Easton 
Richard Easton
Cynthia Elliott
Richard M. Farmer
Jerry Fingerut
Joyce Fingerut
Eileen Fiore
Jean Fiore 
Alice Fitzpatrick
Anne Fix
Beth Freeman
James Friedlander
Barbara Ginsberg
Marc Ginsberg
Betsy Godin

Geraldine Nager Griffin
William Griffith
Allegra Griffiths 
Alice Groton
John Groton
Judith Hanratty
Charlie Hatton
Rita Herbert
Barbara Heuer
Sophia (Maya) Heyniger
Revell Horsey
Kate Horvath
Mary Hughes
Nan Jernigan
Susan Jerome
Courtney Katzenstein
Mike Katzenstein
Mary Kelley
Kelley's Pace 
John Kendall
Noreen Kepple
Suzanne Kissell
Elizabeth Kudlacz
Beth Leamon
Julia Leeming
Paul Leeming
Erica Lindberg

Ann Lobdell
Mary Kay Long
Catherine Lutz
Sibby Lynch
Doug Lyons
Evelynn Lyons
John Malmros
Harry Martin
Susan Martin
Carol Marzetta
Sally McBee
Susan McDormand
Cassandra Meyer-Ogren
Thomas Mitchell
Thea Moore
Regan Morse
Scott Muller
Sandy Murray
Geraldine Nager Griffin
Rita Nason
Connor Olson
Elizabeth Osha
Francis Pandolfi

VOLUNTEERS 



Stuart Vyse
Theresa Watson
Kathy Weinberger
Alejandra Welch
Judy Westwood
Andy Westwood
Meg Wilhelms
Christie Max Williams 
Sage Williams 
Theresa Wilson
Karen Wittliff
Mark Wright

Joyce Pandolfi
Alexa Pearson
Eugene Pfeifer
Jonathan Post
Dan Potter
Kathryn Procko-Brandl 
Dave Purvis
Julie Quinn 
Gabriella Radujko
R. Douglass Rice
Mike Roberts
Carol Roper
Janet Rosenbaum
Therapy Dog Rudy
Linda Rutan
Janna Salmon
Tom Sanford
Joanna Scott
Mark Scott
Emily Sheffield
Clare Sheridan
K. Hoskins Smith

Fred Souza
Mark Spano
Polly Spring
Stonington Garden Club
George Sylvestre
Lisa Tepper Bates
Leanne Theodore
Barbara Timkin
Andie Tomek
Deidre Toole
Lynn Tsagarakis
Patricia Tucchio
Stephanie Turner
Chris Turrentine
John Turrentine
Timothy Tyler
United Church of Stonington 
John Umland
Amy L. van der Velde
Alan Vaskas
Vivie von Walstrom
Graham Vyse




